Communication Sub Committee Meeting Minutes January 4, 2019

Present: Holly J. P. Kopp, Dan Chuhta, Ryan Palmer, Donna Brunette

Construction Update: The building is being enclosed and steel continues to be erected.

<u>Financial Update</u>: The next financial report will be posted in January.

<u>Fundraising Update</u>: The Committee is prepared to announce any donors once details are confirmed. **POST DUE: TBD, At time of confirmed commitment**

<u>Website Update</u>: BC meeting notes for the November and December meetings needs to be posted. Fundraising/ Naming Rights minutes from November also needs to be posted.

<u>Digital signage</u>: No new updates. The hope is that the change in the sign ordinance will be on the May Town Meeting agenda.

<u>Percent Art Committee</u>: **TO BE POSTED**:

Local Artists Commissioned for New High School: The Building Committee and the MSAD #75 School Board have approved four local artists to complete works of art for the new high school. Elizabeth Atterbury and Anna Hepler have been commissioned to create a ceramic tile mural based on Native American textile design. Lyn Dowd will construct an eagle sculpture using organic material found in the four towns of Bowdoin, Bowdoinham, Harpswell and Topsham. Richard Keen has been commissioned to paint an 8' x 8' mural for the dining commons. All artwork will be completed for a cost of \$42,000 and will be placed in high visibility areas such as the learning commons, dining commons and/or entryway areas. To learn more about the Percent for Art Program....let's link the April 2nd Percent for Art post here.

<u>Future Reports</u>: This winter/spring work will begin to pick furnishing to pilot and work will continue with regards to planning technology/learning commons design. Color choices for interior design will also begin in the coming months.

Donna noted that planning for the costs associated with moving from the old building to the new building are underway since some moving costs will occur in FY '19-20.

A common practice is for the construction company to fly their flag from the highest point on the construction site. Dudley has invited MTA to fly their own flag as well. The Student Advisory Committee is collecting designs for the MTA flag to be flown over the construction site. Criteria for the flag includes an eagle, the colors of red, white, and blue and the flag must say Mt. Ararat. Student submissions will be taken until January 18th.

Next Meeting: February 14, 2019 at 1:00pm, DO